
 

Proposed  (for 1/23/20 CAC Meeting) 

 

Places29 Rio CAC 

Resolution to Deny ZMA20190008 

 

The Parkway Place rezoning application (ZMA20190008 is not in keeping with the County 

Comprehensive plan guidelines, and will adversely impact the adjacent existing communities.  

A stated Comprehensive Plan objective is to “Promote infill and redevelopment that is 

“compatible with surrounding neighborhoods and uses”.  The immediate surrounding 

neighborhoods communities are at lower densities,  less than half of what is being proposed in 

the rezoning application  

Further the proposed high residential density of 328 new units (16.1 net dwelling units per acre)  

will generate an additional 1800 vehicle trips a day, a 15% increase over current volume, plus 

there is a projected 2% annual future general traffic increase. With this increased traffic on 

adjacent roads, the developer’s proposed road improvements will not be a viable improvement 

alternative, given that the current roads are already suffering from overcrowded and unsafe 

conditions,  

 Accordingly, the CAC recommends that the Parkway Place Zoning Map Amendment NOT be 

approved unless amended to offer a residential density consistent with the adjacent 

communities, and that the anticipated traffic conditions are fully resolved 









































































1

Cameron Langille

From: Megan Nedostup

Sent: Monday, June 03, 2019 5:08 PM

To: Tori Kanellopoulos; Cameron Langille

Subject: FW: Deny the Rezoning requests for 999 and the Wetsel property!

fyi 

 

Megan Nedostup, AICP  

(pronounced nuh-DAHST-up) 

Principal Planner 

Community Development Department 

Planning Services 

ph: 434.296.5832 ext. 3004 

 

-----Original Message----- 

From: Alex Siedlecki <alexsied@embarqmail.com>  

Sent: Monday, June 03, 2019 4:37 PM 

To: Board of Supervisors members <bos@albemarle.org>; Planning Commission <PlanningCommission@albemarle.org> 

Subject: Deny the Rezoning requests for 999 and the Wetsel property! 

 

To whom it may concern, 

 

 We are very against the rezoning  requests for 999 and Wetsel property! 

 

These are our reasons: 

 

1.  Morning and evening traffic is already very heavy.  Another 1000 or more cars will be 

     Increasingly dangerous and will bring the intersection with John Warner Parkway to a  

     Standstill. 

2.  Neither the county nor VDOT has any plans to Improve this dangerous intersection. 

 

3.   Local schools have no plans to address this increase in population. 

 

4.  No further development should be permitted in this area until improved road and 

      Other County infrastructure is in place. 

 

5.  There is no need for more mixed-use space built. The Fashion Mall and Albemarle  

      square already have too many empty store fronts. 

 

6.  We have lovely residential communities.  Plans for 3 story buildings will shatter our 

      neighborhood feel. 

 

7.   Zoning changes for apartments and commercial buildings are not the answer. 

      Stay with the origin zoning; 4 units per acre. 

 

Thank you for your time and consideration. 

 

Alex and M.J. Siedlecki 
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965 King William Drive 

Dunlora 

434-975-2466 

Sent from my iPad 
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Cameron Langille

From: Anne Hindman <arhindman@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, July 29, 2019 9:43 PM

To: Cameron Langille

Subject: Opposition to Park Place Development

Good day, Mr. Langille, 

I appreciate your taking time to read this expression of my concern regarding the potential dense 

development by the Kotarides Company of the Wetsel property on Rio Road.  

 

It is my strong belief that the development as currently designed will wreak havoc on numerous aspects of life 

for those of us who live off of Rio Road, close by.  

 

There will be heavy, heavy traffic causing frustrated drivers and more morning accidents at the intersection of 

Pen Park and Rio Roads, where morning drop-offs at two private schools bring speeding cars driven by harried 

parents, seemingly always late for dropoffs.  Public school bus pickups and drop-offs regularly contribute to 

backups here, as well. 

 

Walking, biking and jogging on Pen Park Road will likely be more perilous since drivers frustrated by the 

slowdowns on Rio Road will turn onto PPR ready to hit the gas - a regular occurrence even now.  This initial 

block of Pen Park north of Rio is quite dangerous: drivers think they can go 45 mph, since 35 is the listed 

limit.  The speed limit should never have been permitted to be 35 there, and the dangers must be addressed. 

 

The backups at the intersection of Rio and John Warner Parkway will stretch in all directions at high traffic 

times, as well as other times of day, since this is a treacherous intersection now.  Deer are plentiful in the area, 

even in daylight. 

 

The corridor of Rio Road extending to Melbourne Road is one which has seen the addition of dense residential 

properties very recently.  Careful examination of existing issues caused by these developments should occur 

prior to redistricting for more development.  To add the Park Place Development without careful study and 

analysis of safety and lifestyle concerns related to over-development would cause a tipping point for those of 

us living in the area.   

 

Measured growth in this population-dense area should be the approach that is taken for current and future 

residents.  Otherwise, our area will become a blight for the city and the county, with John Warner Parkway 

hopelessly incapable of handling the traffic it was thought to be able to handle - but which it already cannot 

accommodate. 

 

Please give due consideration to the fact that residents of Dunlora Forest are strongly opposed to this 

excessively-sized project, as are my husband and I. 

Sincerely, 

Anne Hindman 
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Cameron Langille

From: Megan Nedostup

Sent: Thursday, July 18, 2019 1:43 PM

To: Cameron Langille

Subject: FW: Wetzel Property

 

 

 

Megan Nedostup, AICP  

(pronounced nuh-DAHST-up) 

Principal Planner 

Community Development Department 

Planning Services 

ph: 434.296.5832 ext. 3004 

 

-----Original Message----- 

From: Betty Spann <be.spann@cspann.com>  

Sent: Thursday, July 18, 2019 11:56 AM 

To: Planning Commission <PlanningCommission@albemarle.org> 

Subject: Wetzel Property 

 

Good Morning:  I will attempt to be brief.  Know your job is not an easy one, and we do appreciate what you do.  

However, I am writing to request your prayerful, thoughtful decision on granting a change of zoning to the Wetzel 

Property at the corner of Rio Road and John Warner Parkway. 

 

The many reasons this is a bad idea have been stated --- traffic headaches, installation and maintenance of traffic lights, 

safety, burden on all drivers, unbelievable additional traffic not only from this change but also from the development of 

the 4 story apartments further southeast on Rio Road, soon to be opened, and the development near Covenant Church.  

All of this is a potential nightmare -- particularly for Dunlora. 

 

But there is another reason -- or two -- I am writing.  Has anyone given consideration to the Dunlora residents?  Besides 

the headaches and inconveniences and devaluation of our properties and potential criminal activities, there is the aspect 

of seriously changing our lives.  Many of our residents are retired -- aging in place.  Many chose not to drive at night, 

believing it is safer not to take chances.  The threat of all that traffic and the inability to enjoy easy access by car is going 

to seriously change lives.  We will be afraid to take our chance out in the mayhem of traffic at any time..  We could 

become prisoners of our neighborhood.  That is not a happy thought.. 

 

While the Developer may be a good guy and erect a pleasant project, it is still a traffic and parking problem -- to say 

nothing of the commercial entities they plan on offering.  It is tough  to build a life in a lovely, quiet community and see 

it "go to pot:."  And I cannot help but believe that this is just another example of --------- not community growth  -- but 

greed.  Which is the root of all evil.  Lovely homes on a quarter acre is to be expected.  To suddenly be faced with this 

many new citizens and cars is a sad situation. 

 

Thank you for reading -- and considering what I said. 

 

Sincerely. 

Mrs. Robert B. Spann (Betty) 
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Cameron Langille

From: Dale Fruchtnicht <dfruchtnicht@icloud.com>

Sent: Sunday, July 28, 2019 5:02 PM

To: Cameron Langille

Subject: Kotarides Developers Application (ZMA 2019-08 Parkway Place)

Dear Mr. Langille, 

 

This letter concerns the Kotarides Developers’ application to change the current R4 zoning of the property at the corner 

of Rio Road East and the John W. Warner Parkway (known as the Wetzel Property) in order to increase the number of 

housing units allowed. The developer is planning to build 328 rental units on the property in two- and three-story 

buildings.  

 

This proposal will result in a significant increase in traffic at an intersection (Rio Road East and the John W. Warner 

Parkway) that already carries more traffic than it can accommodate. The developer’s offer to build a turn lane at the 

intersection will not have a significant positive effect on traffic, especially when considered in the context of all of the 

development planned for Rio Road East between U.S. 29 and the 250 Bypass during  the next few years. For this reason, 

a new traffic study covering this entire area should be completed and evaluated before the development is allowed to 

move forward.  

 

Another concern about traffic and safety is that, according to the current plan, school buses will be required to stop on 

Rio Road East very near the intersection with the John W. Warner Parkway in order pick up and drop off the children 

who live in the development. Not only will stopped school buses during rush hours bring traffic in the intersection to a 

halt, but children will be endangered by heavy traffic they will encounter while crossing  Rio Road East each day.  

 

Further, the current placement of the buildings on the Wetzel Property, which is very close to  Rio Road East, will, 

combined with the existing Dunlora Forest development,  prevent any effort to add lanes to the road in the future. Not 

only will this and other development plans in the area significantly increase the traffic on the road, but widening the 

road will be made prohibitively expensive. Deferring the planned development while a new traffic study is conducted 

will enable the community to avoid this bind.  

 

The increase in traffic plus the construction of 328 rental units will also increase the population density of the 

neighborhood significantly. Coupled with the increased traffic, this is likely to have a negative effect on property values 

in the area. Lower property values will mean decreased tax revenues. Reduced property tax revenues coupled with likely 

expenditures for infrastructure improvements required for this development will increase pressure for higher tax rates.  

 

Please bear these points in mind as you consider this application from Kotarides Developers. We understand that 

development is necessary and, if effectively planned, can have a positive impact on the neighborhood. Taking the time 

to conduct a new traffic study and insuring that the number and density of units is appropriate for the area will help 

insure that the Wetzel Property development does so.  

 

We appreciate the opportunity to express our concerns.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Jane and Dale Fruchtnicht 

1608 Sawgrass Court 

Charlottesville, Virginia 22901 
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Cameron Langille

From: David Myers <david.r.myers10@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, July 30, 2019 2:00 PM

To: Cameron Langille; Ned Gallaway; Bruce Dotson

Cc: Board of Supervisors members; Planning Commission

Subject: Opposition to Wetsel Rezoning Application

Attachments: Opposition to Rezoning Application of Wetsel Property.docx

Cameron, Bruce, Ned: 

 

My name is David Myers, a resident of Dunlora Forest.  Attached is a letter outlining why my wife and I (Malinda) oppose 

the application to rezone the Wetsel property.   

 

I can be reached via e-mail (david.r.myers10@gmail.com) or phone (434-529-6665) for any questions or clarifications. 

 

Thank you for your time, 

David Myers 



David R. Myers 
2010 Bethpage Ct. (within Dunlora Forest) 

July 30, 2019 
 
Cameron Langille 
Bruce Dotson 
Ned Gallaway  
 
CC:  
Board of Supervisors 
Planning Commission 
 
 
Cameron, Bruce, Ned: 
 
The goal of this communique is to convey the reasoning of our strong opposition to the application for 
rezoning of the Wetsel property.  The issues fall into 2 broad areas; traffic and character of the 
neighborhood. 
 
Traffic    
Summary: 

 The current traffic experience by existing residents in this specific corridor, and the greater Rio, 
John Warner corridor is frustrating and exhausting.  John Warner and Rio are the two main roads that 
allow north/south access to downtown Charlottesville outside of Route 29.  Navigating the AM / PM 
peak periods is already over resident’s reasonable patience.  I personally have waited 4+ cycles at the 
250 / John Warner intersection, with traffic backing up all the way to Melbourne Rd.  Typical travel times 
can go from 12 minutes to 25 in some cases depending on destination.  Another broad concern is 
increased population growth in the surrounding areas, not just this sub-corridor which also needs to be 
taken into consideration.   

Beyond our personal (and neighbors) experience of current traffic conditions, I’ve laid out 
specific concerns below regarding the rezoning application submitted for the Wetsel Property.         

Key Concerns: 

• The traffic study completed to make recommendations for the rezoning proposal did not even 
consider Dunlora Forest Drive, a neighborhood of 200+ residents.  That’s surprising given the 
fact that the “Zoning Map Amendment Application Narrative” (submitted June 17, 2019) states  

“Most notably, the lane delay turning left out of Dunlora Forest, without road 
improvement, is expected to increase to an extremely high level without this Project.  With the 
Project’s proposed road improvements, the wait time will decrease over today’s levels and will 
be a dramatic improvement over the level that would be experience without the Project.”   

It seems short sighted and illogical to base most of the rezoning narrative related to traffic on 
improving a road/intersection that wasn’t analyzed as a part of the traffic study.   

• While I understand the county determined an annual rate of traffic at 2%, that number could be 
argued as low given the other existing development in the area, namely: Lochyn hill (143 total 
units remaining), Belvedere (280 units remaining + soccer park + under construction commercial 



space), Dunlora Park, Stonewater (Stanley Martin neighborhood @ Dunlora Drive & Rio), the 
complex adjacent to Charlottesville Catholic School, etc.  There has been extensive development 
in this corridor over the past several years with more coming.  Little has been done to alleviate 
current conditions let alone the continue growth.   

• Unfortunately, the proposal does not solve the traffic increase and recommends changes that 
are significant safety concerns.  I have included a notated drawing (from the June 17 version of 
the plans) and a summary below: 

 

o Safety Concerns: Called out on the drawing under numbers: 2,3,4,5 
▪ Callout 2: This proposed merge lane from Dunlora drive on Rio Rd. attempts to 

solve a problem that doesn’t exist (namely significant backup from Dunlora onto 
Rio) and at the same time creates a safety nightmare.  Cars already go too fast 
on this stretch and introducing a median based merge lane will only complicate 
matters without improving traffic flow. 

▪ Callout 3: The proposed right turn lane into the development coincides with the 
through lane and Dunlora Drive merge lane.  For a small distance, there will be 
three lanes side by side, with the outside two potentially changing lanes 
simultaneously.  Further, given the curvature of the entrance lane, it could be 
assumed that the cars will be exiting Rio with a higher velocity than a typical 
turn, dangerous not only for Rio and bikers on the path, but the new 
neighborhood itself. 

▪ Callout 4: The proposed accelerate lane will add another merge area to an 
already congested area.  Coupled with Callouts 2 & 3, you have 3 merge areas in 
a very short distance on a narrow road with no shoulder.     

▪ Callout 5: With the existing volume + the anticipated increase in volume (900 
projected car trips), drivers will inevitably make turns they should not after 
waiting too long to turn due to volume, thus increasing potential for a wreck or 
collision with a biker on the new proposed path. 

▪ Overall:  This ~0.25 mile stretch from the intersection of John Warner and Rio to 
Pen Park becomes slightly wider, but only to accommodate turn lanes for the 
new development and dangerous merges that don’t alleviate flow concerns in 
an efficient manner.  Further, they make the corridor unsafe for motorists, 
bikers, and pedestrians alike.   

1 
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o Existing capabilities that do no alleviate congestion:  Called out on the drawing under 
numbers: 1,6,7,8 

▪ The two through lanes (Callouts 7&8) drawn already exist, thus no improvement 
to the current situation. 

▪ Callout 1: A partial left turn lane already exists.  Extending this doesn’t solve a 
problem as I have never seen this lane overflow into the through lane, impeding 
traffic on Rio due to cars turning onto Dunlora Drive.   

▪ Callout 6: Only improves accessibility for the new proposed development.  It 
doesn’t consider alleviating existing traffic concerns.   

• The Places29 Community Master Plan states it is important to “provide infrastructure at or before 

the time it is needed to serve new development”. 300-400 additional car trips (estimate of existing 

zoning load) violates this but increasing this up to 900 cars for a road that already has congestion 

issues would not keep with one of the underlying tenets of this Plan.  

Character of Neighborhood    
Summary: 

 The character of this area of Albemarle county is beautiful.  Rolling hills, trees, parks, trails, 
wildlife, etc. abound.  It is, generally speaking, residential with few commercial locations or high-density 
style housing.  One could argue that Belvedere, Arden, and Treesdale are cases where high density does 
exist, which is true.  However, these cases are generally smaller in size, and in the case of Arden and 
Belvedere, set back significantly from the roadway, preserving the look/feel of the area.  This isn’t a 
place in the county where we feel we need further high-density (several high rises going up downtown 
at current), given the aesthetics and pedestrian walkability of the area.       

Key Concerns: 

• Property values could be negatively impacted for residents who already live in the area due to the 

flood of units on the market and transient / rental nature of apartment complexes.  This is true 

for both the Westsel rezoning proposal and the yet to be named multi-unit building in 

construction off Rio next to Charlottesville Catholic School.  Folks who want to live in a residential 

neighborhood close to Charlottesville are quickly running out of options, and like will have far 

fewer potential buyers given the proposed changing dynamics of the area. 

• It is my understanding that the Places29 Community Master Plan is a guideline for the county.  

Thus it should be used as a working framework, subject to rethinking, change, etc.  Additionally, 

some of the assumptions made for this are 10+ years old.  It doesn’t make sense, nor is it the goal, 

to use this as the be all end all for development in the area. 

• I’ve also continued to educate myself on the planning of the Rio / 29 intersection to be more 

urban; mixed retail / residential, higher density, walkability, at or near road frontage as a few of 

the pillars. To me, if the focus is on urban core at that intersection, it implies we should shift focus 

to this area for that purposed and other areas outside this core would continue to be developed 

in a lower density way (i.e. neighborhoods and / or suburban).  At the highest level, it doesn’t 

make sense to me to have little urban core pockets sprinkled in sporadically throughout the 

corridor, only where it’s convenient for developers to make money. 

• I also understand that during preparation for the John Warner Parkway, that our sub-corridor was 

noted as “having high scenic” value and “picturesque terrain”.  It is noted in the Places29 

Community Master Plan that future development must respect and work with the terrain and 

that the community “values the expansive views of…and other vistas” and that these should be 



preserved.  Putting up 9 3 story buildings would completely eliminate the vista views and natural 

beauty that exist today. 

• The Westel property current zoning is R4 (4 units/acre, standard level).  The Places29 Community 
Master Plan shows the long-term vision to be between 6 and 34 units per acre.  This is a VERY 
wide range and could be anything from townhomes built in good taste to high-density apartments 
that don’t make sense for the beauty and character of the area.  Everything in that immediate 
area (Dunlora, Stonewater, Dunlora Forest) falls into the county’s R4 by right goal of “Detached 
single-family dwellings”, and townhouses / duplexes.  Rezoning this piece of property is not 
required to still meet the goals of the Places29 Community Master Plan given current capability 
to build ~160-170 units. 

In summation, we vehemently protest the rezoning of the Wetsel Property under the current application 
(submitted June 17).  While we understand that development is part of the growing city of 
Charlottesville and surrounding areas, we as Dunlora Forest residents, simply ask that future developers 
are held to standards of (1) efficient & safe movement of residents (i.e. traffic, bikes, pedestrians) and 
(2) Consider the character and natural beauty of the existing landscape and community value of this 
ever more scarce commodity.  Please consider this when making your final decisions regarding the 
application and path forward of the Wetsel Property. 

 

Respectfully, 

David R. Myers 

 

Malinda L. Myers      

 

Dunlora Forest Residents 
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Cameron Langille

From: Megan Nedostup

Sent: Monday, June 03, 2019 10:00 AM

To: Tori Kanellopoulos; Cameron Langille

Subject: FW: Please do not rezone the Warner Parkway intersection

Continuing the sharing. 

 

 

From: David Benish  

Sent: Monday, June 03, 2019 9:59 AM 

To: Megan Nedostup <mnedostup@albemarle.org> 

Subject: FW: Please do not rezone the Warner Parkway intersection 

 

I like to share things, too. 

 

From: Doug Walker  

Sent: Monday, June 03, 2019 9:38 AM 

To: David Benish <DBENISH@albemarle.org>; Mark Graham <mgraham@albemarle.org>; Amelia McCulley 

<AMCCULLE@albemarle.org> 

Subject: FW: Please do not rezone the Warner Parkway intersection 

 

Sharing for your awareness. 

 

Douglas C. Walker 

Deputy County Executive 

Albemarle County, Virginia 

401 McIntire Road 

Charlottesville, VA 22901 

434.296-5841, Ext. 3400 

 

From: Rick Randolph  

Sent: Thursday, May 30, 2019 9:33 AM 

To: Dewey Cornell <dcornell56@gmail.com>; Board of Supervisors members <bos@albemarle.org> 

Subject: Re: Please do not rezone the Warner Parkway intersection 

 

Thanks, Dewey, for letting the Board know of your traffic concerns about this proposed additional development in an 

already highly congested corridor.  

Best regards, 

Rick 

Sent from my iPad 

 

On May 30, 2019, at 8:23 AM, Dewey Cornell <dcornell56@gmail.com> wrote: 

Dear Diantha and Ned, 
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I am writing against the proposed rezoning at both 999 East Rio Road and the Wetsel property 

on Rio Road across from Dunlora, where I live. Traffic on the under-sized John Warner Parkway 

is already heavy, and nearly every day I see back-ups of a half-mile or more in both directions. 

We have heavy traffic from residents, commuters, and the nearby schools (CATEC, CHS, 

Charlottesville Catholic School, Waldorf) and churches (e.g., Covenant, City Church, Church of 

Our Saviour, Northside Baptist).  

  

As you know, the section of Rio between US 29 and the JW Parkway already experiences one of 

the highest motor vehicle accident rates in the area. This traffic will only increase with the 

upcoming move of the Senior Center to Belvedere, which will create new congestion and 

accidents at the intersection of Belvedere Blvd and Rio. This looming problem is adjacent to one 

of the proposed developments and only a few hundred yards from the JW Parkway intersection. 

You will be hearing more about this when the Center opens.  

  

The intersection of Rio and the JW Parkway is already complex and often jammed with vehicles 

turning in or out of Dunlora, as well as vehicles turning in and out of CATEC. The addition of 

more vehicles from high density apartments located adjacent to this intersection will worsen this 

problem and make it more difficult to solve. At some point our planners will recognize that the 

Parkway-Rio intersection requires revision. Please keep the original zoning. Please think about 

proactively addressing this growing problem and do not allow a zoning change that will make it 

more difficult.  

  

Dewey Cornell 

Dunlora resident 

  



From: Megan Nedostup 

Sent: Sunday, June 23, 2019 6:33 PM 

To: Cameron Langille; Tori Kanellopoulos 

Subject: Fw: Rezoning attempt for 999 Rio Road East and Wetsel property 

 

 

 

 
From: Ed Guida <1efgefg1@gmail.com> 

Sent: Friday, June 21, 2019 4:01 PM 

To: Board of Supervisors members 

Cc: Planning Commission 

Subject: Rezoning attempt for 999 Rio Road East and Wetsel property  

  

Albemarle County Board of Supervisors, 

  

My wife and I wish to convey our strong objection to the rezoning attempts for: 

•       999 Rio Road East [Planning Application Number ZMA201900001] and  

•       by Kotarides Developers, Parkway View located on the Wetsel Property. 

  

There are many reasons for our objections, although the main one, by far, is the traffic safety 

concern at the Rio Road East/John Warner Parkway intersection and the right turn exit onto Rio 

from the Dunlora Drive spur.  Currently, making a left hand turn out of Dunlora onto Rio Road 

East has serious safety issues, especially with traffic from the left coming very quickly up over 

the hill.  We are finding that the behavior of transit drivers during rush hour is becoming more 

reckless and aggressive. We can give several specific examples.  Given not only the increased 

number of cars associated with these two projects but also the many other projects within a 2-

mile radius, the prospects of our safety will be even worse. 

  

The other intersection of concern is Belvedere and Rio.  We are looking forward to the 

completion of the new senior center. The Center’s main clients will be seniors; our reflexes are 

tending to slow down. This is already a difficult intersection to navigate.  We do not need the 

additional increase of traffic that would result from the proposed 999 Rio Road East and other 

nearby developments that are already in progress. 

  

There are other considerations, as well, that should preclude rezoning at this time: 

•       Consideration should be given to future school enrollment as well as logistics for 

school transportation (proposed School Bus Stop on Rio Rd). 

•       The area is already saturated with many empty stores close to residential 

developments.   



•       Mass transit to this heavily traveled corridor has not been addressed and needs 

substantial improvements not yet offered. 

•       The proposal for three story buildings is out of character of our environment which 

is mostly single family, duplex, triplex dwellings or a few two-story townhomes. 

  

The roadway planning appears to be nil with NO action plan and schedule.  This is well beyond 

the responsibility of the various developers.  Until we are presented with evidence otherwise, 

we hold the Board of Supervisors responsible for not leading appropriate planning.  We will 

work diligently and vote with other concerned citizens to ensure our local government stops 

development until all the infrastructure issues are corrected and in place. 

  

The request is made to DENY the Re-zoning requests for 999 Rio Road as well as Parkway View 

and maintain the R-4 zoning as currently on record. 

  

June Taft and Ed Guida, 2238 Shepherds Ridge Road 
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Cameron Langille

From: Dale Fruchtnicht <dfruchtnicht@icloud.com>

Sent: Sunday, July 28, 2019 5:02 PM

To: Cameron Langille

Subject: Kotarides Developers Application (ZMA 2019-08 Parkway Place)

Dear Mr. Langille, 

 

This letter concerns the Kotarides Developers’ application to change the current R4 zoning of the property at the corner 

of Rio Road East and the John W. Warner Parkway (known as the Wetzel Property) in order to increase the number of 

housing units allowed. The developer is planning to build 328 rental units on the property in two- and three-story 

buildings.  

 

This proposal will result in a significant increase in traffic at an intersection (Rio Road East and the John W. Warner 

Parkway) that already carries more traffic than it can accommodate. The developer’s offer to build a turn lane at the 

intersection will not have a significant positive effect on traffic, especially when considered in the context of all of the 

development planned for Rio Road East between U.S. 29 and the 250 Bypass during  the next few years. For this reason, 

a new traffic study covering this entire area should be completed and evaluated before the development is allowed to 

move forward.  

 

Another concern about traffic and safety is that, according to the current plan, school buses will be required to stop on 

Rio Road East very near the intersection with the John W. Warner Parkway in order pick up and drop off the children 

who live in the development. Not only will stopped school buses during rush hours bring traffic in the intersection to a 

halt, but children will be endangered by heavy traffic they will encounter while crossing  Rio Road East each day.  

 

Further, the current placement of the buildings on the Wetzel Property, which is very close to  Rio Road East, will, 

combined with the existing Dunlora Forest development,  prevent any effort to add lanes to the road in the future. Not 

only will this and other development plans in the area significantly increase the traffic on the road, but widening the 

road will be made prohibitively expensive. Deferring the planned development while a new traffic study is conducted 

will enable the community to avoid this bind.  

 

The increase in traffic plus the construction of 328 rental units will also increase the population density of the 

neighborhood significantly. Coupled with the increased traffic, this is likely to have a negative effect on property values 

in the area. Lower property values will mean decreased tax revenues. Reduced property tax revenues coupled with likely 

expenditures for infrastructure improvements required for this development will increase pressure for higher tax rates.  

 

Please bear these points in mind as you consider this application from Kotarides Developers. We understand that 

development is necessary and, if effectively planned, can have a positive impact on the neighborhood. Taking the time 

to conduct a new traffic study and insuring that the number and density of units is appropriate for the area will help 

insure that the Wetzel Property development does so.  

 

We appreciate the opportunity to express our concerns.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Jane and Dale Fruchtnicht 

1608 Sawgrass Court 

Charlottesville, Virginia 22901 
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Cameron Langille

From: Jack Nunez <jujio121@aol.com>

Sent: Sunday, March 1, 2020 1:06 PM

To: Planning Commission

Cc: Cameron Langille

Subject: Parkway Place apartments

CAUTION: This message originated outside the County of Albemarle email system. DO NOT CLICK on links or open 

attachments unless you are sure the content is safe.   

Planning members,   
 
I wanted to reach out and express my support for the Parkway Place apartments project. It will provide a living solution for 
many people in the general Charlottesville area. Our county is growing and we need to have more affordable places to 
live. 
 
Thanks - 
Jack 
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Cameron Langille

From: Cameron Langille

Sent: Wednesday, July 10, 2019 6:32 PM

To: Hullfish, Kathie L *HS

Cc: Francis MacCall

Subject: RE: Inquiry about Wetzel property, Rio Road

You're very welcome, Kathie.  Let me know if you have any questions ahead of the community meeting next week. 

 

-----Original Message----- 

From: Hullfish, Kathie L *HS <KLH2S@hscmail.mcc.virginia.edu>  

Sent: Wednesday, July 10, 2019 5:52 PM 

To: Cameron Langille <blangille@albemarle.org> 

Cc: Francis MacCall <FMACCALL@albemarle.org> 

Subject: Re: Inquiry about Wetzel property, Rio Road 

 

Dear Cameron, 

 

Thank you so much for this detailed process description.  It is very helpful. I am planning to attend the July 18th 

community meeting. 

 

If I think of other questions before the meeting I will be in touch. 

 

Sincerely, 

Kathie 

 

 

Kathie L. Hullfish, MD 

 

On Jul 10, 2019, at 4:20 PM, Cameron Langille <blangille@albemarle.org<mailto:blangille@albemarle.org>> wrote: 

 

Hi Kathie, 

 

The Zoning Map Amendment (ZMA) application for the proposed rezoning of the Wetsel property on Rio Road was 

submitted to the County for review on June 17th. The application and materials were only distributed to County staff for 

review last week. A date for a public hearing with the Planning Commission has not yet been set. The earliest possible 

date that it could go to the Commission is September 3, 2019. 

 

I’ve written a summary of the process below.  Please let me know if you have any questions. 

 

 

  1.  Key dates -  the application was received on June 17 and it passed the County’s completeness check where we verify 

that the applicant included all the necessary items with their initial submittal. The rezoning was officially distributed to 

the applicable County staff members for the initial review. 

     *   This group includes staff from the Department of Community Development, the Department of Fire & Rescue, and 

the Department of Parks & Recreation (among others). 

     *   The application has also been sent to staff with the County’s partner agencies such as VDOT and the Albemarle 

County Service Authority (ACSA).  These agencies always review ZMA applications as part of the standard process. They 
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will review the application for compliance with their standards, and issue any comments regarding deficiencies in the 

proposal.  Those comments are then sent to the applicant in an official review letter. 

     *   By Friday, August 2, 2019, a set of written comments will be sent to the applicant.  These comments will include 

items that need to be revised on the application in order for it to meet the goals of the County Comprehensive Plan and 

address issues related to public health, safety, and welfare. 

     *   The applicant can then choose to revise the application and re-submit it for another round of reviews with staff.  

Or, they can file a request to move the application forward to a public hearing with the Planning Commission. 

 

                                                               i.      At this point, it is difficult for me to speculate on which route the applicant may 

choose.  But if they choose to go straight to a public hearing with the Planning Commission after receiving the comments 

(and make no revisions to the application) the earliest possible date for the public hearing would be September 3, 2019 

pending what else is scheduled on that meeting agenda. 

 

  1.  Community Meeting – A community meeting will be held on Thursday, July 18th at 6 PM with the Places29 Rio 

Community Advisory Committee (CAC). Please be aware that this meeting will be held in Lane Auditorium at the County 

office building on McIntire Road. This is a public information meeting required by the County prior to any ZMA 

application being sent to the Planning Commission for a public hearing. VDOT staff will be in attendance, as will the 

developer and staff from the Department of Community Development.  The purpose and meeting format is as follows: 

     *   The developer will introduce themselves and give a presentation on the specific of their proposal. 

     *   County staff will introduce themselves and give a brief presentation on the ZMA review process. 

     *   Members of the CAC and the public may ask questions to the developer and staff after the presentations have 

concluded. 

 

  1.  Specific questions about laws and regulations that VDOT and ACSA administer related to land development projects 

should be sent directly to staff members with those agencies.  Here is the contact information for staff in the partner 

agencies that will be reviewing this application: 

     *   VDOT – Adam Moore, adam.moore@vdot.virginia.gov<mailto:adam.moore@vdot.virginia.gov> 

     *   ACSA – Richard Nelson, rnelson@serviceauthority.org<mailto:rnelson@serviceauthority.org> 

 

 

 

  1.  I can answer questions about the County’s Comprehensive Plan and Places29 Master Plan objectives and 

recommendations. Those plans include the criteria that staff will use to evaluate the ZMA’s consistency with the 

community’s long-range land use, transportation, and parks/recreation goals as adopted by the Board of Supervisors. 

 

Thanks, 

Cameron 

 

From: Francis MacCall 

Sent: Wednesday, July 03, 2019 7:42 PM 

To: Cameron Langille <blangille@albemarle.org<mailto:blangille@albemarle.org>> 

Subject: Fwd: Inquiry about Wetzel property, Rio Road 

 

 

Francis 

________________________________ 

From: Hullfish, Kathie L *HS <KLH2S@hscmail.mcc.virginia.edu<mailto:KLH2S@hscmail.mcc.virginia.edu>> 

Sent: Wednesday, July 3, 2019 1:21:30 PM 

To: Francis MacCall 

Subject: Inquiry about Wetzel property, Rio Road 

 

Hello, 
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Has a date been set for the above developer to present their rezoning application? This is the 27 acre plot in Rio Rd and 

the John Warner Parkway. 

 

Thank you in advance for the kindness of your reply. 

 

Kathie L. Hullfish 

817 King William Dr 

Charlottesville VA 22901 
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Cameron Langille

From: Megan Nedostup

Sent: Wednesday, July 17, 2019 9:21 AM

To: Cameron Langille

Subject: FW: Rezoning of the Wetzel Property aka Parkway Place

 

 

 
Megan Nedostup, AICP  
(pronounced nuh-DAHST-up) 

Principal Planner 
Community Development Department 
Planning Services 
ph: 434.296.5832 ext. 3004 

 

From: Kathryn St. Peter <kathrynleigh08@gmail.com>  

Sent: Wednesday, July 17, 2019 9:02 AM 

To: Planning Commission <PlanningCommission@albemarle.org> 

Subject: Rezoning of the Wetzel Property aka Parkway Place 

 

Good day Planning Commissioners,  

 

I am writing to express my concern for the rezoning of the property.  I am a Dunlora Forest resident.  I oppose to the 

rezoning of the property for the following reasons: 

 

- One of the reasons I selected to buy property in Charlottesville was the balance of nature in comparison to population 

growth; the visual appeal of the area. 

- I have lived in Northern VA and am a Richmond native - the charm, quaintness, uniqueness of the area, views of the 

Blue Ridge Mountains, lack of traffic and population in comparison, made it most appealing to me. 

- The rezoning would have greater negative impact on an already congested area.  We simply do not have the civil 

infrastructure to support the increased traffic (Rio nor John Warner Parkway). 

- Our current medical and educational institutions are already overwhelmed by the population they support; add to that 

those of 328 rental units. 

- Potential decrease in surrounding property values. 

- Safety concerns for pedestrian traffic. 

 

Please DO NOT REZONE the property.   

 

Thank you in advance for your time and consideration. 

 

Best, 

Kathryn St. Peter 

Dunlora Forest property owner 
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Cameron Langille

From: Kathryn St. Peter <kathrynleigh08@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, July 29, 2019 9:12 AM

To: Cameron Langille

Subject: Fwd: Rezoning of the Wetzel Property aka Parkway Place

 

 

Good day Planner Langille, 

 

I am writing to express my concern for the rezoning of the property.  I am a Dunlora Forest resident.  I oppose to the 

rezoning of the property for the following reasons: 

 

- One of the reasons I selected to buy property in Charlottesville was the balance of nature in comparison to population 

growth; the visual appeal of the area. 

- I have lived in Northern VA and am a Richmond native - the charm, quaintness, uniqueness of the area, views of the 

Blue Ridge Mountains, lack of traffic and population in comparison, made it most appealing to me. 

- The rezoning would have greater negative impact on an already congested area.  We simply do not have the civil 

infrastructure to support the increased traffic (Rio nor John Warner Parkway). 

- Our current medical and educational institutions are already overwhelmed by the population they support; add to that 

those of 328 rental units. 

- Potential decrease in surrounding property values. 

- Safety concerns for pedestrian traffic. 

 

Please DO NOT REZONE the property.   

 

Thank you in advance for your time and consideration. 

 

Best, 

Kathryn St. Peter 

Dunlora Forest property owner 
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Cameron Langille

From: Linda Noble <noblelinda50@sbcglobal.net>

Sent: Sunday, July 28, 2019 1:37 PM

To: Cameron Langille

Subject: Parkway Place Zoning Amendment Application

I am writing to express my concern about the proposed projects on Rio Road.  There is so much development in this area 

that isn't occupied yet and then it's being proposed to add hundreds more to an area with 2 lane roads.  Getting out of 

the neighborhood is already a challenge and will get so much worse.  I wish the county would consider the residents and 

not just look at tax dollars. 

I live in Dunlora Forest and I am opposed to the rezoning. 

 

Linda Noble 

 

Sent from my iPad 
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Cameron Langille

From: llhdrummond@aol.com

Sent: Sunday, December 8, 2019 5:05 PM

To: Board of Supervisors members; Planning Commission; Ned Gallaway; Cameron Langille; 

Bruce Dotson

Subject: Wetsel Property

CAUTION: This message originated outside the County of Albemarle email system. DO NOT CLICK on links or open 

attachments unless you are sure the content is safe.   

I'm a resident of Dunlora Forest and am following up on the developer's application to rezone the 
Wetsel Property to accommodate 328 apartment units from the current R4 zoning which would have 
allowed a maximum of appr 160 units. I continue to oppose this rezoning on the basis of the 
increased amount of traffic on Rio Road (double the level at existing zoning and adding to existing 
traffic woes) and the condensed, rental nature of the proposed development.  

In reading the application, County comments and resubmitted applications, I have the following 
comments: 

o •        On the plus side, the buildings will be no more than 3 stories and the developer 

seems committed to providing the Trailhead access as part of the development. The 
look and feel of the apartment buildings will reportedly be somewhat broken up by use 
of various materials (not 100% brick), although I'd like to see exactly what the drawings 
look like. Also it is unclear from the latest application if there are to be 3 buildings facing 
Rio Rd or 2 (one real long one and one short one). 

• •        Buildings will be staggered in placement along the JW Parkway; however, the 
buildings along East Rio will be in a straight line and not set back beyond appr. 30 feet 
from the road and only small trees will be planted in front of these buildings. Why can't 
there be additional setback for the Rio Road facing buildings and bigger trees since the 
Rio Road buildings actually face other inhabited buildings (Dunlora Forest), whereas the 
JWP facing buildings don't face anything.  

• •        There continues to be considerable discussion about the impact of traffic. The 
traffic studies acknowledge that the developer has not satisfactorily addressed the 
concerns of Dunlora Forest especially for left turns out of DF drive. In addition, there are 
also concerns about the structure of the developer’s offered “improvements” to Rio 
Road at the confluence of Dunlora Drive and JW Parkway. It seems like the prudent 
thing to do would to do a comprehensive traffic study for the entire Rio corridor between 
Rt 29 and Melbourne before potentially short-sighted decisions are made. 

• •        While the original application indicated that the developer would complete its 
offered road “improvements” prior to the apartments being occupied, the most recent 
applications from the developer offer some funds in lieu of making road improvements, 
which could lead us to being dependent on VDOT for any action on roads and will not 
benefit residents. I think accepting a promise of money (and of course, it's a pittance) 
would be very short-sighted and irresponsible on the part of our elected leaders.  

• •        There seems to be a continued desire by the county for a mix of housing types in 
this corridor -- I maintain that the mix of housing types is already satisfied by the other 
apartment complexes in the nearby vicinity (the soon to be completed one on Rio Road 
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and Pen Park Road and Belvedere)-- leaving this property to be developed under R4 as 
townhouse, single family or duplexes would be a mix of housing types.  

In summary, our original concerns have not been satisfied- namely increasing the density will put 
additional cars on Rio Road,  a road which has congestion and safety issues right now. Why double 
the traffic damage of any R4 development? Also, I don't believe the existing R4 zoning regulation 
should  be usurped in favor of a vision statement (The Places29 Community Master Plan) which is 
out of date and should be revised with full community input.  

Thanks for considering the above. Lisa and Lanny Drummond 

 
  
 
 
  

      
Delete 
More 
  
  
  
  



The Parkway Place zoning map amendment should be rejected; it does not conform to 

Albemarle County Comprehensive plan intent for Development Areas in terms of 

proposed density and location.  If the planning staff decides on a favorable 

recommendation for the Parkway Place application, alternative arguments against a 

favorable recommendation, as stated in the following paragraphs, should be included in 

the staff report 

The R4 zoning is the appropriate designation and not Urban Density Residential and 

Urban Mixed Use designations.. The applicant argues the R4 is inconsistent with e 

Master plan. But the Master plan is acknowledged to require updating and thus should 

not be used as the basis for the for making a zoning decision and particularly to 

increase allowable density  

The Parkway Place location does not support the intent of the Comprehensive Plan has 

an objective to promote density in Development Areas .  Comprehensive Plan Objective 

5 states that density is to be promoted within Development Areas to create compact 

urban places. The intent is “to create places where parks, playgrounds, shopping, 

transit, and employment are all within a walking and bicycling distance of residents” 

(emphasis added). The Parkway Place location does not meet this intent.  In essence it 

is a bedroom community where residents will have to travel by car for most daily 

services (shopping, transit, employment). Thus an increase density is not warranted 

Parkway Place does not meet Comprehensive Plan Objective 6 to be compatible with 

surrounding neighborhood.. This objective is for “infill” developments. The closest 

communities across from Parkway Place were developed under R4 zoning. Staff has 

argued that Parkway Place is a “greenfield” development. The Comprehensive Plan has 

no definition for either term.  In Objective 5 a criteria for a greenfield site is that it is “not 

closely surrounded by existing developments.”  Again the nearest communities across 

the street are single family, villa and townhouse built under R4 zoning. Further, “context 

is the determining  factor” for identifying a greenfield site.  So both surrounding and 

inability to satisfy Objective 5 intent (see previous paragraph) all argue that Parkway 

Place does not meet the Comprehensive Plan objectives. 

The appropriate place to promote multifamily units is along major commuting route 

around shopping areas that are within easy walking or bicycle distance. The Rio Small 

Area plan, passed in 2018, represents the citizen’s views on where multifamily units 

should be located. There are already a large number of on-going, approved or planed 

multifamily unit developments along Rt 29 . These include Stonefield (160 apartment), 

Seminole square (500 units), Hydraulic Small area plan (identifies site for up to 1000  

apartments), Brookhill ( 300 apartments), Norhpoint(200 apartments), Berkmar (260 

apartments). The Parkway Place developer has not shown there is a need for a 

multifamily development  at the proposed location. 
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Cameron Langille

From: Megan Nedostup

Sent: Sunday, June 23, 2019 6:31 PM

To: Cameron Langille

Subject: Fw: Rezoning Wetsel and 999 Rio Road Properties

 

 

From: Marty <martytopel@embarqmail.com> 

Sent: Saturday, June 22, 2019 11:51 AM 

To: Planning Commission 

Subject: Rezoning Wetsel and 999 Rio Road Properties  

  

Planning Commissioners, 

  

As residents of the Dunlora community, we have seen major changes to the area.  Besides 

more single-family homes, there are now crowded developments with attached homes and 

four-story apartment complexes.  The traffic on Rio Road and the John Warner Parkway has 

become extremely congested and dangerous.  We know of multiple near-collisions and in fact, 

we have a Dunlora friend who was  

t-boned with her car totaled.  Also, we have seen a number of bicycle/motor bike 

accidents.  With the present plan for a wildflower meadow at the junction of Rio Road and the 

Parkway, we don’t even want to imagine the deer/car accidents due to the attraction of the 

meadow for the deer.  The roads were not constructed to even handle the existing traffic and 

presently VDOT and the county don’t have any plans to make improvements.  Plus, we have 

the prospect of the (Senior) Center along with the Martha Jefferson Outpatient Care Center on 

Belvedere that will add even more traffic coming out onto Rio Road.  It will be challenging 

enough to have the  

999 Rio Road property and the Wetsel property developed with the present zoning.   

  

All this, and that’s not even taking into account how the character of our area is 

deteriorating.  Reading the damning reviews of the Kotarides properties in which residents 

state that their development is “clearly built poorly” and cite many examples of poor 

maintenance such as “cockroaches and it being filthy”, we dread the thought of how Kotarides 

will not maintain their proposed apartments and bring down our community even further. 

  

The present developments have contributed enough to the urban core plan and we deserve to 

be able to maintain some of the beautiful neighborhood character that we have previously 

had.  It’s at a tipping point now.   

Deny the rezoning requests for 999 Rio Road and the Wetsel properties!  
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Tom and Marty Topel 

832 King William Drive  
  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

Sent from Mail for Windows 10 
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Cameron Langille

From: Megan Nedostup

Sent: Tuesday, June 11, 2019 12:13 PM

To: Cameron Langille

Subject: FW: Wetsel property Rezoning

 

 

**Please note: I will be out of the office starting Wednesday June 12th until Monday June 24th .** 

 

Megan Nedostup, AICP 

(pronounced nuh-DAHST-up) 

Principal Planner 

Community Development Department 

Planning Services 

ph: 434.296.5832 ext. 3004 

 

-----Original Message----- 

From: Rita Waine <rita.waine@comcast.net> 

Sent: Tuesday, June 11, 2019 12:06 PM 

To: Planning Commission <PlanningCommission@albemarle.org> 

Subject: Wetsel property Rezoning 

 

Resend due to inaccurate Wetsel: 

>  

> To All, 

>  

> I am adamantly opposed to the rezoning of the Wetsel Property across  

> from Dunlora. 

>  

> The roads here are 1 lane in each direction and are already over used  

> and inadequate For the present traffic.  There is no plan to expand  

> the roads by VDot for additional Use. 

>  

> The Schools are also full to capacity. 

>  

> We do not need this type of expansion in this area which is already over saturated! 

>  

> Please consider not rezoning. 

>  

> Thank you for you time. 

>  

> Rita Waine 

> RiverRun 

>  

>  

>  

> Sent from my iPad 
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Cameron Langille

From: Cameron Langille

Sent: Wednesday, September 04, 2019 6:11 PM

To: Roberta Penkava

Subject: RE: Parkway Place

Good evening Ms. Penkava, 

 

Thank you for your email regarding the Parkway Place application.  All comments and feedback I receive from members 

of the public about this proposal will be forwarded to the Board and Planning Commission should the applicant proceed 

to a public hearing in the future.  

 

Staff members with the County and VDOT are aware of the current traffic congestion problems along both Rio Road and 

John Warner Parkway. This is a major consideration that is being taken into account and evaluated during reviews of the 

Parkway Place application. Comments have already been provided to the applicant regarding necessary revisions to the 

Traffic Impact Analysis (TIA) and transportation/road improvements that were proposed with the initial submittal of the 

application. Specifically, we have requested that the scope of the TIA be expanded past the Wetsel property boundaries 

in order to evaluate traffic impacts that would be generated at the intersection of Rio Road and Dunlora Forest Drive. 

 

At this point, the application is still under review and no decisions have been made as to whether the project will be 

recommended for approval or denial. The applicant has informed us that they will be re-submitting for a second round 

of review and comments from Albemarle County staff, VDOT, and the Albemarle County Service Authority. 

 

One of your neighbors in Dunlora Forest, Marty Meth, has volunteered to be the point person for your neighborhood.  I 

correspond with him regularly and provide updates on the status of the application and specifics of the proposal as they 

change during the course of the review and revision cycle.  I encourage you to communicate with Marty, and moving 

forward he will relay comments, concerns, and/or questions to me for response. Marty can be reached at 

mmeth@ieee.org. 

 

I hope this information eases some of your concerns about this proposal as it currently stands. Have a great evening. 

 

-Cameron  

 

From: Roberta Penkava <penkavar@yahoo.com>  

Sent: Wednesday, September 04, 2019 5:33 PM 

To: Cameron Langille <blangille@albemarle.org> 

Subject: Parkway Place 

 

Dear Sir: 
 
As a resident of Dunlora Forest, located across Rio Rd from the Wetsel property and the proposed 
Parkway Place I urge you not to change the zoning on this property and allow the overwhelming 
Parkway Place to proceed. 
 
In the first place, Rio road is already very congested, especially during rush hours, and even with the 
developers proposed changes to Rio road I don't see how people could even get out of the one exit 
from Parkway Place to make a left turn.  Traffic would already be backed up to that point and it is just 
wishful thinking that traffic would sit and let people out.  What would probably happen is that cars 
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would drive down to our entrance and U turn around our median to then go east on Rio.  Wouldn't we 
love that! 
 
Secondly, the development is overwhelmingly large and not in keeping with the neighborhood.  This 
IS supposed to be a neighborhood lifestyle is it not, not an urban extension of Charlottesville.  Why do 
we insist on destroying the beautiful landscape that has brought people here for decades by covering 
it with ugly high rise, high density chintzy construction! 
 
Sincerely, 
Roberta Penkava 
1627 Sawgrass Ct. 
Charlottesville, VA 22901 
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Cameron Langille

From: Thomas Noble <tnoble@nd.edu>

Sent: Monday, July 29, 2019 11:24 AM

To: Cameron Langille

Subject: Kotarides

Dear Mr. Langille, 

 

 I write as a resident of Dunlora Forest to question the wisdom of adding 328 apartment across the street from 

us.  The Rio East corridor is a mess.  The traffic has absolutely no alternatives.  The huge development next to Pen Park is 

going to add numerous cars per day.  I just might live long enough to see the apartment building facing CCS inhabited.  I 

gather that there is to be a small development at the corner of Belvedere Drive.  Dunlora Ridge has been added.  

Dunlora Park is going up now.  Does anyone take thought for the impact of all this development on the people who 

already live here?  Our quality of life and property values will be substantially diminished by the Kotarides project. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Tom Noble 

 

 

Thomas F. X. Noble 

Andrew V. Tackes Professor Emeritus 

University of Notre Dame 

1622 Sawgrass Ct. 

Charlottesville,VA  22901 

434-202-1104 

 


